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Orange County Musicians’ Association

Local 7, American Federation of Musicians

“Taking Care of the Business of Your Music”

October 27, 2006

Theodore S. Chapin

President and Executive Director

Rogers & Hammerstein Organization

1065 Avenue of the Americas, Suite 2400

New York, NY 10018

Dear Mr. Chapin:

It is with much dismay I learn of the grandest names in the history of musical theatre extolling the virtues of a machine created for the express purpose of eliminating musicians from the production of classic musicals.  That the Rodgers & Hammerstein Organization considers a live performance to be enhanced by the replacement of live musicians by a recording device borders on sacrilegious.

In a Realtime Music Solutions press release Sinfonia technology is incorrectly described as a “technology, which allows a musician playing a standard musical keyboard to cover a multitude of individual parts,” when, in reality the keyboard is only used to program a musical score into the machine which then reproduces the sounds with the push of a button.  It is a virtual orchestra; a recording device and not a synthesizer.  The direction you are advocating will result in robotic theatre.  Is this the art form you propose for future generations?

To claim the use of this machine as a service to composers and to modern productions is to deny Sinfonia technology actually sucks the humanity out of musical theatre.  In these times when lip syncing is being used in show production how long will it be until holography replaces live performers?

A student production should be accompanied by student musicians and an amateur production is served very well by amateur musicians.  Charlie Scatamacchia claims to “know quite a few musical directors and choreographers out there who will be thrilled to have AccompanEase help them multitask.”  What need will there be for musical directors and choreographers when there are no humans on the stage or in the pit?

These machines create no feeling.  Heart and soul cannot be digitalized.  Please recognize some responsibility to the longevity of the art form we know as the Broadway Musical and do not support AccompanEase or InstrumenalEase.

Thank you for your attention.

Yours truly:

Frank Amoss

President, Local 7 AFM
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